
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON  

RESOLUTION 2022 – 7.5 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PURCHASE OF 35 GALLON TRASH CARTS FROM 

SCHAEFER SUBCO, LLC THROUGH COOPERATIVE PRICING SYSTEM AGREEMENT 

WITH HGACBUY (ILC22-11905)  

 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Pennington recently transitioned to automated trash 

collection; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has requested the purchase of 

additional trash carts that are compatible with the automated trash truck; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has determined that the required trash 

carts are available from Schaefer SubCo, LLC, 10301 Westlake Drive, Charlotte, NC 28273; and  

 

WHEREAS, Pennington Borough approved Resolution 2022-4.21 authorizing the 

Borough of Pennington to join H-GACBuy for cooperative purchasing; and  

 

WHEREAS, HGACBuy approved the Borough’s application to join on June 27, 2022; 

and   

 

WHEREAS, Schaefer SubCo, LLC located in Charlotte, North Carolina is an authorized 

dealer for the desired equipment and has provided the Borough with  quote #021121-1 dated 

3/10/22 for USD35B- 35-Gallon Cart with 8” plastic wheels, navy body and lid with hotstamp; 

and   

 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified that funds are available for this 

purchase in budget line item 2-01-26-305-000-291; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington that the aforesaid purchase of 35 gallon trash carts for the Public Works Department 

is hereby authorized in an amount not to exceed $6,529.40 as per quote 021121-1 dated March 

20, 2022 from Shaefer SubCo, LLC.       

 

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Gross      

Chandler     Marciante     

Gnatt     Stern     

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on July 5, 2022. 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 


